

FIRST NATION CONTROL GROUP

COMMUNITY BRIEFING

June 2, 2020

First Nation Control Group

Deployment of the Level 3 Declaration of Emergency remains the same. **All TFN facilities remain closed to the public** at this time as per FNCG Facilities Protocol. If you need to attend a TFN Building you are required to arrange an appointment with the individual you are meeting. FNCG will keep you apprised as these restrictions to buildings begin to lift.

See the procedures below as outlined in the LIMITED ACCESS TO TFN FACILITIES PROTOCOL:

PROCEDURE

- All Band operated building doors are always to remain locked.
- II. Where possible, appointments are to be held via teleconference to limit social interactions.
- III. Employees will make the necessary arrangements for service delivery, informing clients how their services have been impacted during this period of time.
- IV. All cheques will be mailed to the appropriate individuals. If there is correspondence that needs to be included in the mail, ensure it is received at the Band Office by Monday and Thursday afternoons. This will guarantee the correspondence is included in the mail delivery.
- V. Any person wishing to gain access inside a building must call ahead and make an appointment with the department/person they are needing to meet with.
- VI. Employees inside the building will complete a brief assessment prior to opening the facilities to any visitor to the building. If the visitor does not pass the assessment, they are not to be granted access to the building. Employees will advise the visitor that they are to contact the person via email or telephone and will not be granted access into the building. If the visitor passes the assessment and they gain access to the building, the visitor is to be escorted to an open space meeting room and the person they are meeting with will meet them there.
- VII. A meeting space will be determined by the employees for each building; all employees are to be cognizant to ensure contamination is not spread throughout the facilities.
- VIII. Interactions should be kept as short as possible and with little to no physical interaction if possible.
- IX. Once the visitor has left the building, the employee will disinfect the area with Clorox wipes, or the equivalent, to help limit the potential spread of contaminations. This includes the door handles of the building.w



Due to Covid 19 Global Pandemic; Bear Island Reserve #1 is

CLOSED TO GENERAL PUBLIC

With the exception of the Pier Market and to essential workers

(Hydro, Telecommunications, Water/Sewer, Contractors, Emergency Service Personnel) and Temagami First Nation Members & Teme-Augama Anishnabai Members.

POLICE WILL BE ENFORCING TRESPASSING LAWS.

Tip to reduce anxiety, stress and worry during COVID-19:

Do something good or helpful.





... BounceBack of reclaim your health

Telehealth: 1-866-797-0000

Emergency Information Coordinator: Heidi Jobson OFFICE: (705) 237-8943 EXT. 107 communication@temagamifirstnation.ca

.

CITIZEN INQUIRY SPOKESPERSON:
Wayne Potts
OFFICE: (705) 237-8900 EXT. 302
hsm@temagamifirstnation.ca

www.temagamifirstnation.ca